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Felsham & Gedding

Well, I hadn’t imagined when I saw the Editor’s rota at the start of the year that 
I would be writing the June issue with the General Election only days away! 
 
Recently went to Southwold for the day and it was like something out of the Suffolk Tourist 
Board promotion.  The sun shone, we drove through pretty villages, the countryside looked so 
fresh and green, then Southwold itself with its beautiful beach, shops, galleries and of course fish 
and chips for lunch!  I just think we are so lucky to live in such a lovely corner of England. 
 
The Village News is slightly larger than normal this month in order that we can bring  
you some of the reports from the recent Felsham Parish Council Meeting in May (more reports 
to follow in future additions) and as you will see information on a whole range  
of upcoming events including the ever popular Fun Day on 4 June. 
 
Its going to be a busy month – enjoy! 
 
Serena 
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COMPLAINTS               

                                    SUGGESTIONSSUGGESTIONSSUGGESTIONSSUGGESTIONS

COMPLIMENTSCOMPLIMENTSCOMPLIMENTSCOMPLIMENTS

The Village News team would welcome your feedback
Do you have any comments about what we do, what's going well, 
anything you'd like us to change.  Please feel free to contact us:
Email – mtavernor@btinternet.com Phone – Jo Tavernor 01449 737793

WHAT’S ON IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Yoga: Classes every Monday evening 6.00pm

W.I.: Meets on the 2nd Tuesday of every month at 7.30pm

Carpet Bowls: Meets on the 2nd & 4th Wednesday of each month 

at 7.30pm

Whist Drive: Meets on the third Friday of each month at 7.30pm

Film Night:Shows 3rd Saturday of each month. Doors 7.00pm for 

7.30pm

 Reminder to contributors: Please be aware that items 
submitted after the Deadline cannot be guaranteed to 
appear in the magazine.

Dates For Your Diary

4th June – F & G Family Funday, Playingfield, 2-5pm

6th June – Joans Trips

7th June – Spinning Wheel Theatre, Village Hall 7.30pm

15th June – Village Friends, West Lodge, 2pm

17th June – Film Night, Village Hall, 7.30pm

15th July – Film Night, Village Hall

20th July – Village Friends, Village Hall 

19th August – Film Night, Village Hall

27th August – Sale Trail, Felsham Village, 10am – 2.30pm

9th Sept– Elvis/Tom Jones Night starring Phil Lowen

24th Sept – Arts & Crafts Display/Sale, Village Hall, 11am-5pm
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Thorpe Morieux and District Gardening Club. 
 

Recently the members of the Thorpe Morieux and District 
Gardening Club enjoyed an evening in the company of Deb Hart 
who is an Essex based expert in the craft of Willow Weaving.  
 

Deb believes in keeping life natural and willow is the perfect material 
for this being naturally grown, biodegradable, strong and looks 
beautiful. Willow has been used for many years known for its 
strength and durability having many applications both practical and 
artistically pleasing.  
 

Deb brought along a large range of woven objects including baskets 
for a range of several specific tasks and woven objects such as 
animals or hats for other pleasurable uses. Basket work, willow 
woven, has many common uses from coffin making to large art 
works for public displays. 
 

The speaker gave a demonstration on how simple willow weaving 
could be, requiring little practice to produce an obelisk for 
supporting plants in a garden. Deb donated the completed unit to 
the club for members to raffle or present at some future event. The 
basic material used was locally grown willow with the bark stripped 
off to reveal a lovely range of colours. The unit was constructed 
while Deb continued with her presentation.  
 

The acting Chairman for the evening, Marianne Simpson, thanked 
Deb for generating such an interest in weaving within the 
membership from her excellent talk, slide presentation and superb 
practical demonstration perhaps developing sufficient enthusiasm for 
some of the members to have a go at this craft which appeared easy 
to learn. 
 

The club competition for the evening was to present A Spring 
Botanic Display from your garden. This attracted a reasonable entry 
and the speaker judging the displays declared that Carol Bailey’s 
entry was the best.  
 

The picture shows Carol behind  
her display together with some of  
the other entries. 
 

Sid Broughton. 
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Don’t disclose your personal or financial details during a cold call, and remember that the police and 
banks will never ring you and ask you to verify your PIN, withdraw your cash, or transfer your 
money to another “safe” account. 
  
If you have been a victim of fraud or cyber crime, please report it to Action Fraud at 
http://www.actionfraud.police.uk/ 

This message is being broadcast on behalf of Action Fraud regarding 
ransomeware 
 
Following the ransomware cyber attack on Friday 12 May which affected the NHS and is 
believed to have affected other organisations globally, the City of London Police’s National 
Fraud Intelligence Bureau has issued an alert urging both individuals and businesses to follow 
protection advice immediately and in the coming days. 
  
Ransomware is a form of malicious software (Malware) that enables cyber criminals to 
remotely lock down files on your computer or mobile device. Criminals will use ransomware 
to extort money from you (a ransom), before they restore access to your files. There are 
many ways that ransomware can infect your device, whether it be a link to a malicious website 
in an unsolicited email, or through a security vulnerability in a piece of software you use. 
 
 Key Protect advice for individuals: 
 
� Install system and application updates on all devices as soon as they become available. 
� Install anti-virus software on all devices and keep it updated. 
� Create regular backups of your important files to a device (such as an external hard 

drive or memory stick) that isn’t left connected to your computer as any malware 
infection could spread to that too. 

� Only install apps from official app stores, such as Google’s Play Store, or Apple’s App 
Store as they offer better levels of protection than some 3rd party stores. Jailbreaking, 
rooting, or disabling any of the default security features of your device will make it more 
susceptible to malware infections. 

Phishing/smishing  
Fraudsters may exploit this high profile incident and use it as part of phishing/smishing 
campaigns. We urge people to be cautious if they receive any unsolicited communications 
from the NHS. The protect advice for that is the following: 
   
An email address can be spoofed. Don’t open attachments or click on the links within any 
unsolicited emails you receive, and never respond to emails that ask for your personal or 
financial details.  

The sender’s name and number in a text message can be spoofed, so even if the message 
appears to be from an organisation you know of, you should still exercise caution, particularly 
if the texts are asking you to click on a link or call a number. 
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VILLAGE FRIENDS 

 

     The next meetings will be  
‘an old time sing along’ held at West Lodge on June 15th 2017 at 2pm  

and  
on 20th July there will be a seaside summer lunch and film at Felsham Village 

Hall  
(booking essential for lunch). 

 

Village Friends is an over 60’s friendship group of men & women. Elderly 
residents of Felsham, Cockfield, Gedding, Bradfield St. Clare, Bradfield St. 
George ,  Brettenham, Thorpe Morieux and Little Whelnetham meet at 2pm 

approximately once a month and enjoy tea together. 
There is no charge for those attending. 

All welcome, just come along. 
 

 The meetings are held at: 
Moat House, Felsham. 

Sue Jell 01284 828892 or 
West Lodge, Bradfield St George. 

Lynn Cardale  01284 386327 
 

 

FELSHAM & GEDDING VILLAGE HALL 
SOCIAL CLUB 

 

JUNE FILM SHOW 
 

SATURDAY 17TH JUNE 
 

 We are showing a New Zeland comedy-drama from 2016 
 

HUNT FOR THE WILDPEOPLE 
Rating NR 

 

The film show starts at 7.30 pm as usual 
and the bar and hall will be open from 7pm 

 
 UPCOMING SHOWINGS 

 

  July 15th : Miss Saigon 
   August 19th : Allied  

 

New members and guests are very welcome to join us 
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ACTIVITIES AT BRADFIELD WOODS 
 

Friday 2nd June - Trees and Whittling for 10 -16 year olds 
10am – 1pm, £5 per person, Please book at suffolkwildlifetrust.org 

 
Sat 10th and Sun 11th June - Bowl carving 

Make a bowl using traditional woodworking tools and wood coppiced in 
Bradfield. 

9.30am – 4pm each day, £140 
Please book at suffolkwildlifetrust.org 

 
Mondays 12th and 26th  June – Wild Tots  
for children under 5 years and their families 

£4 per child, please book at suffolkwildlifetrust.org 
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Six Bells Inn 
Felsham 

 

Newly refurbished Dog Friendly Pub 

Welcome to our family run Pub and Restaurant. We have all the qualities you 

could hope for in an English Country Pub. With our rural location and extensive 

pub garden and car parking facilities. If you are out and about in your car or 

looking for a peaceful walk in the country, we have an ideal location. 

 

Muddy Boots and dog friendly open 6 days a week and offering Home cooked 

food and a wide range of good quality wines, beers, and freshly ground coffees 

and teas. 

 

We have Monday night specials, Steak night every Thursday with two steak 

meals and a bottle of wine for just £25, along with our fresh Fish Fridays. Lunch 

time specials, sandwiches, paninis or larger lunches and evening meals. We 

offer a one, two, or three course Sunday lunch starting at £9.95 with a 

selection of meats available and a Quorn roast for vegetarians.  

Booking advisable!  

 

 

            Autumn/Winter Opening                                
 

Mon                5pm – 11pm       

Tue     Closed all day   

Wed                5pm - 11pm  

Thurs         5pm - 11pm  

Fri            12pm-3pm / 5pm-11pm  

Sat           12pm-3pm / 5pm-11pm  

Sun                   12 pm - 10.30pm 

 

 

Tel 01449 736268 
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Dear Friends, 

 

June is my favourite month of the year, as it is normally the time when the 

roses are in bloom.  I have grown to love roses, and have planted a few new 

ones in my garden over this past year.   I know that many of you who are 

reading this are keen gardeners – so I’m sure you will have lots of tips for me 

on how to keep my roses looking lovely.  I’ve never really grown them before 

and quite frankly I do need some help.  That’s the one thing that I’ve learned 

about gardeners since I’ve come to live here, they help each other out, sharing 

stories of their successes as well as their failures. 

 

It’s a bit like that in the Christian faith.  Every day I meet people who tell me 

that they do believe in God, but that they don’t feel the need to go to Church.  

Which is a great pity, as it is through the fellowship of Church that we grow as 

Christians.   

 

But what does that really mean?  Growing as Christians?   

 

It means learning more about the one who created us, about God the Father, 

about his Son Jesus, and about the Holy Spirit.  As we learn more about the 

these three that make up the Holy Trinity, so we learn more about ourselves, 

and about the world around us.  We find ourselves on a journey through life, 

and we come to know that God is with us on that journey. 

 

But the great thing about being at Church is that we can grow together.  Being 

in community with each other is what helps us through the times when we are 

not so sure about our faith, when doubt and troubles plague us.  Sharing things 

with others can reduce the anxiety that we may have been feeling.  It can also 

bring about healing.  It is also fun! 

 

And fun is something that I hope we will all be having on Sunday 18th June at 

the Big Day Out on the Great Green in Cockfield.  Do come along and enjoy 

some entertainment by the Sudbury Rock Choir, as well as other attractions.  I 

look forward to seeing you there! 

 

Yours in Christ, 

Revd Sharonrevsharon@btinternet.com, 01284-828599 or 07825086063 
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FELSHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT -  2017 
 

Good evening and welcome from your Parish Councillors.  

Your councillors are:- Simon Garrod, Hayley Nunn, David Simpson, Ken Sparkes, Mark 

Tavernor,  

David Williams & Harry Wragge 

Parish Clerk:- Paula Gladwell 
 

I would like to thank Paula for all the work she has done for the Council, it's very much 

appreciated by all of the Council. 
 

Welcome to Penny Otton our local councillor and thank you for all the hard work you 

do on behalf of Felsham and congratulations on your re-election. 
 

Andrew Conquest has done the Internal Audit, again, thank you Andrew for this. 
 

THE PARISH PRECEPT 

One of our biggest responsibilities is to set the precept for the coming financial year. Our 

precept is therefore the amount we, Felsham Parish Council, ask Mid Suffolk District 

Council to collect each year for us to meet our spending needs. Typically our spending 

includes insurance, street lighting, grass cutting and maintenance, and donations to 

support village organisations and others who benefit our community e.g. the Citizens 

Advice Bureau.  In addition, although all Parish Councillors are unpaid the Parish Clerk 

does receive remuneration and this cost is also covered by the precept. The precept for 

the year 2016/17 has been set at £6162 a rise of £399 from last year this equates to an 

increase of £1.11 on a band D property. 
 

Although the' precept is our principal source of income, the Parish Council can apply for 

other funding such as grants and funding awards to support local projects, but we do not 

receive funds directly from central government, and thanks to Penny for the moneys we 

have received from her locality budget. We also received funds from the Felsham Charity,  

which are used to offset part of the cost of grass cutting and allow us to provide extra 

help to village groups when necessary. 
 

There is also a huge amount of work done in the village by volunteers that saves the 

village large amounts of money so thanks to them also. 

PLANNING 

Permission has now been granted for extended hours at the Gliding Club and the Gliding 

Club Liaison Committee still meets regularly. 
 

We continue to have issues with the Planning Department at Mid Suffolk with them not 

being fully aware that the conservation area in Felsham means there are different 

requirements when applying for planning. 
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WORK UNDERTAKEN BY THE PARISH COUNCIL THIS YEAR   
 

VAS - VEHICLE ACTIVATED SIGNS - We now have the signs up, which are being shared with 

Buxhall. They cost us £720.00. 
 

STREET LIGHTING - The outdated street lighting has been replaced. However the lights were 

not painted black as originally agreed and there were also problems with wiring and the location 

of the lights. 
 

SPEED WATCH PROJECT - This is still running, but we could still do with more volunteers. 
 

WEBSITE - Although the website is up and running, there have been a few problems due to 

the way it was initially set up. We now have access to funding which will hopefully allow us to 

improve the site. 
 

DOG FOULING - There have been many complaints about dog fouling, particularly on the 

footpath around the allotments, we have been working with the Police Community Support 

Officers to try and resolve this issue. We would like to encourage people to report this to the 

PCSO or the Parish Council. 
 

FINALLY 
 

Your Parish Council is here for you; your councillors are here to represent your views and help 

resolve local issues that affect you. If you have anything you feel strongly about, please contact 

our Clerk, Paula Gladwell and she will bring it to the attention of the Council. Alternatively 

anyone can come to the Parish council meetings and air their views at the time set aside for 

public participation. 
 

Simon Garrod 

16.05.17 

 

The Hidden Gardens of Bury 

Sunday 18 June 2017  
 

Now in its 31st year and in that time has raised over £300,000 for St 

Nicholas Hospice Care.  It is a fantastic event for the town, bringing in over 

2,000 visitors to see the lovely gardens on show in the medieval centre of 

Bury St Edmunds.   

 
 
 



20



21



22



23



24

 

Annual Parish Meeting May 2017 
 

Village News Report 
 

As you all know in September 2015 we purchased our own printer/copier and we have 
now completed a full year of printing using it. Having and using this machine has 
inevitably increased our overall costs and during the last year we have also purchased 
new production software. This has meant that for the first time we have incurred a 
small loss over the year (£119). In view of this we decide that we would have to 
increase our advertising costs, which had not changed over the last 5 years, and this 
increase has been accepted by all our advertisers.  
 
In December we printed our first (and possibly our only) colour magazine. I have to say 
it was a lot of fun producing it but, to us, the cost seemed extortionate and future 
colour issues will greatly depend on the financial situation. We still have the odd 
hiccough, I think that’s inevitable - machines breakdown, and software runs amok but, 
despite everything we have delivered 12 issues of the magazine within the first week of 
every month of this past year.  
 
You will have noticed, I hope, that we are including dedicated children’s pages in every 
issue. We tried for a long time to find a children’s editor without success and have now 
begun to produce our own. It is hard work and not always easy finding material that we 
can use. So if you have or find anything suitable for our Kids Page then please send it to 
us, it would be appreciated.  
 
Although I find it hard to believe that we have now been publishing the Village News for 
14 yrs, we are proud that we are still printing or own magazines and that they are still 
delivered free to every house in our two villages. 
 
We would like to thank all of our contributors as without them we would not be able 
to produce such an interesting and varied magazine. 
 
We would also like to thank Felsham Parish Council & Gedding Parish Meeting for their 
continued support and the Village Hall for providing our printer/copier with a home. 
We are a non-profit making organisation and all our funds are used for the upkeep and 
purchasing of the equipment necessary for the production of the Village magazine 

 
Tricia Wilson 
Chairman 
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JUST FOR KIDS 
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The Felsham Charity (No.208013) 
Annual report May 2017 

 

Charity has a very long history in Felsham and the origins of this charity can be traced back 

to the 15th century. Over the years there have been many wealthy benefactors who have 

provided for the less fortunate in the village and this is now probably one of the wealthiest of 

similar village charities in Suffolk. The Town and Poor's estate charity was formalised in 1914 

and updated and renamed the Felsham Charity in 2009. 

The Felsham Charity is exclusively for the benefit of the residents and the church of St 

Peter in the parish of Felsham and grants are available for the following. 

 

• The funeral grant is currently £300 and is offered to the family of the 
deceased to help with funeral costs 

• The education grant which is available on application is currently £150 and is made 

to help with the cost of books etc. whilst serving an apprenticeship or at college or 

university 

• A fuel grant is offered annually to all residents over retirement age to help with 

energy costs 

• Hardship grants are available on application for any purpose e.g. nursing costs 

or for specialist equipment 

• Interest free loans may be offered on application 

If you are or you know someone who is going through trying times, perhaps they have been 

made redundant or they are in poor health, the Felsham Charity may be able to help. Please 

don't be afraid to contact any of the Trustees, they are always discrete and will never 

disclose any personal information to anyone. 

In  addition to the  help that is provided to individuals the  charity contributes to village 

groups for the benefit of the whole community.   In  the past contributions have been made 

to the Parish Council for help with grass cutting in the centre of the village and on the playing 

field. Further donations have been made to help maintain the fabric of the church, to  

support the Village Friends group, to  help fund the village hall improvements and to help 

fund the new play equipment on the playing field. 

Harry Wragge is the trustee responsible for the allotments and some are still available so if 

anyone is interested please let Harry know. Allotment rents were last increased in October 

2013 and may be increased again this year in order to eventually reach parity with rents 

charged in Bury and Stowmarket. 

 
The finances of the charity are very ably controlled by Mr Michael Shallow and continue to be 

in very good shape with net assets as at the end of March rising to £551,701. The charity owns 

two residential properties in Stowmarket and freehold land in Felsham currently valued in 

total at £309,000. Other funds are invested in Standard Life which has increased in value to 

£229,582. In the past year net income available for distribution amounted to £15,721 and 

grants paid were £17,700. 
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Please do not deface village signs 

Felsham Parish Council has recently been made aware of private signs being attached to footpath 

fingerposts and litter bins, this has caused damage and has the potential to become a serious 

problem if others see fit to follow suit. 

Can we please ask everyone to respect the property of local councils and do not “stick” “nail” “tape” 

or otherwise your own signage to the footpath signage, dog or litter bins within the village. 

There is a notice board at the village hall which is free for all to use and the Parish Council Notice 

Board can also be used for authorised advertising or notices if you let the Parish Clerk know what 

you would like displayed. 

Thank you 

Felsham Parish Clerk 

01284 828112 

gladwellpp@aol.com 
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Summer Fair 
Church Fete & Produce Show 

 

Brettenham Village Hall 
 

Sun 23rd July 12 – 4pm 

 
Stalls; Traditional games; Refreshments; Bar; Grand Draw £100 1st 

prize;  
Alternative Produce Show; Photographic Competition; Display of local 

crafts 
 

12 – 4pm: 
Bar; Ham & Cheese Ploughman’s Lunches; Tea & Cakes; 
Produce Show & Crafts Display; Craft, Cake & Bric-a-Brac 

Stalls 
 

2pm – 4pm: Games 
 

Alternative Produce Show 

entries submitted on day 10am – 11am. 
See website for details of classes or contact: 

01449 736305 carolinedye28@aol.com / 736957 

felicityjmcdonald@hotmail.co.uk 
 

Photographic Competition 
entries submitted by 14 July 

See website for details or contact: 07752222866/peterkt@live.co.uk. 
 

Free parking and entry to fair  

More info at: 

www.brettenham.onesuffolk.net 
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Mobile Sales & Services
PURPLE PEOPLE EATER CURRY VAN Wednesdays @ 5 – 8pm - Village 

Hall Car Park

FRESH FISH Fridays @ 10.05am (weather permitting) – Village Hall Car 

Park

LIBRARY   Friday 9th June  @ 10.10am Gedding Village Sign & 11.40am 

VH Car Park for roughly half an hour

JOHN'S FRESH FRUIT & VEG Mondays & Thursdays Contact John 

Talbot on 01449 736578 for a personal service

Bin Emptying
Thursday 1st June – Recycling bin

Friday 2nd June – Brown bin

Wednesday 7th June – Black bin

Wednesday 14th June – Recycling bin

Thursday 15th June – Brown bin

Wednesday 21st June – Black bin

Wednesday 28th June – Recycling bin

Thursday 29th June – Brown bin

Bus Times
Buses to and from Bury St Edmunds - Monday to Saturday

       No 377 Depart Bury Road, Felsham at 07.14 

       No 377 Depart Gedding Bus Stop at 07.17

       No 377 Return from Bury Bus Station at 17.50

       No 386 Depart Church Road, Felsham at 10.14 & 12.44

       No 386 Depart Gedding Bus Stop at 10.17 & 12.47

       No 386 Return from Bury Bus Station at 11.10 and 14.10

Buses to and from Bury St Edmunds - Wednesdays only

       No 379 Depart Felsham Six Bells at 10.34

       No 379 Depart Gedding Bus Stop at 10.36

       No 379 Return from Bury Bus Station at 13.00

Buses to and from Stowmarket - Monday to Saturday

     No 386 Depart Gedding Bus Stop at 09.19, 11.49 & 14.49

       No 386 Depart Church Road, Felsham at 09.22, 11.52 & 14.52 

       No 386 Return from Stowmarket, Bury Street at 9.50 and 12.20

Buses to Woolpit - Fridays only

        No 472 Woolpit Circular – (Health Centre Bus) Depart at 10.20

        No 472 Return from The Street, Woolpit at 12.30
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Newsletter general policy 

We do publish acknowledgements, articles of general interest, artistic works and similar. 

We do publish factual material from recognised organisations. 

We do publish to the Village web site at http://felsham.onesuffolk.net/ 

We do not publish defamatory, rude, blasphemous, racial or other inappropriate material. 

We reserve the right to edit contributions to suit publication needs. 

 We are reliant on contributions from many sources, taken in good faith, and cannot be held responsible for any errors or omissions. 
Copyright waiver is presumed implicit on all submissions unless clearly stated otherwise. 

ALLOTMENTS HARRY WRAGGE 01449 736611 

CHURCH WARDEN Felsham - DAVID WILLIAMS 01449 737778 

CARPET BOWLS TREVOR DORES 737936 

DOCTORS SURGERY 
                   PHARMACY 

HEATH ROAD, WOOLPIT 
01359 240298 
01359 242394 

F&G FUEL GROUP pawilson4@btinternet.com 01449 736330 

FAGENDS C/o DAVID WILLIAMS 01449 737778 

FELSHAM CHARITY DAVID WILLIAMS 01449 737778 

FELSHAM CHURCH                     
GEDDING CHURCH 

REVEREND SHARON POTTER 
Email: revsharon@btinternet.com 

01284 828599 

GEDDING PARISH  
MEETING 

RICHARD VASS 
rvass@burland.com 

MEMBER OF 
PARLIAMENT 

JO CHURCHILL, 10 HATTER STREET, BSE 
IP33 1LZ 

01284 752311 

MID SUFFOLK AND 
COUNTY COUNCILLOR 

PENNY OTTON 
Email: penny.otton@suffolk.gov.uk or 
penny.otton@midsuffolk.gov.uk 

01449 736482 

MID SUFFOLK DC NEEDHAM MARKET 0845 606 6170 

FELSHAM PARISH 
COUNCIL 

CHAIR: SIMON GARROD 
CLERK PAULA GLADWELL, Green Farm Barn, 
Cockfield 
Email: gladwellpp@aol.com 

01449 737728 
07702 356246 

PLAYING FIELD CHAIR: ADRIAN KING 01449 737495 

SHELTERED HOUSING MID SUFFOLK D.C. 01473 826639 

SNT POLICE OFFICER 
PC 421 ANNELLY MILES 
Email:Annelly.miles@suffolk.pnn.police.uk                                       
Ryan.Brunning@suffolk.pnn.uk 

101                            
999 emergency 

TREE WARDEN 
MARK TAVERNOR 
Email: mtavernor@btinternet.com     

01449 737793 

VILLAGE E.VINE Email: faddb1011@btinternet.com   

VILLAGE HALL CHAIR & BOOKINGS: DAVID WILLIAMS 01449 737778 

VILLAGE WEBSITES 

Felsham: felsham.onesuffolk.net/                                 
Gedding: gedding.onesuffolk.net/                                                  
Felsham & Gedding Community Group: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/149951150367
1659/ 

  

WHIST DRIVE PAT CLARKE 01449 736202 

W.I. ALISON SHAW 01284 827034 

YOGA PAT CLARKE 01449 736202 

 


